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Colleagues 

We’ve had another busy month with some 

significant milestones achieved on the 

National Security Office Precinct Project. 

 

JGC Car Park – Closure & 

Construction Update 
The existing on-grade John Gorton East Car 

Park and Dorothy Tangney Place will close 

from 17 July 2023*, to allow for the 

construction of the new car park which is 

anticipated to be completed in late 2024. 

 

Refer to Fact Sheet – July 2023 and Fact 
Sheet – June 2023 for information on: 

 Alternative Parking 

 Transport Options  

 Changes to accessible car parking 

being temporarily relocated to the John 

Gorton South Car Park. 

*Subject to final NCA approval.  

Communications 

Finance continues 

engagement with stakeholders in regard to 

the JGC Car Park development and has 

hosted several in-person and online Pop-Up 

sessions with impacted stakeholders, 

providing the opportunity to talk to Finance 

representatives directly about the 

development and how disruptions are being 

managed. Details on the final closure date 

has been communicated to users via: 

 Various Pop-up Sessions 

 Onsite Signage  

 e-Newsletter/Fact Sheet updates 

 Canberra Times Notice (8 July 2023) 

 CPSU Engagement 

 Responses to Q&A  

Thanks to those who joined us at the various 

pop-ups. It was great meeting with you!   

 
 Finance Pop-up hosted at 4 National Circuit, Barton 
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Fact Sheet 
Finance has released an additional Fact Sheet 

for the JGC Car Park closure with detailed 

information on the closure date, changes to 

accessible parking and pedestrian access 

paths around the construction site perimeter, 

to assist users with changes during the 

construction phase. 

The Fact Sheet and ongoing updates are 

available on the NSOP webpage. 

 

Accessible Car Parks 

The closure of the John Gorton East Car Park 

will impact 21 accessible car parks.  

In consultation with the NCA, the accessible 

car parks will be relocated to the John Gorton 

South Car Park during the construction phase 

of the project. 

This work will be completed prior to the 

closure of these car spaces within the John 

Gorton South Car Park.  

More information on this can be found at the 

Fact Sheet – July 2023, or alternatively 

please contact us if you have any queries.  

York Park Site - Investigations 
Finance’s Managing Contractor for the 

National Security Office Precinct – 

Lendlease, will be undertaking preliminary 

site investigation works at the York Park Car 

Park from Monday, 17 July 2023 to Friday, 18 

August 2023 (5-week duration). 

The Car Park will remain open, but to 

accommodate these works, a small number 

of car parks will close across the car park at 

different times as well as temporary fencing, 

noise reduction barriers and a small site 

compound being established.  

Where to find key information? 

  

Department of Finance Website 
National Security Office Precinct | 
Department of Finance  

  

JGC Car Park Fact Sheet - June 2023   
Fact Sheet - JGC Car Park 
(finance.gov.au)   

  

JGC Car Park Fact Sheet - July 2023   
Fact Sheet - JGC Car Park July 2023 
(finance.gov.au) 

  

NSOP Newsletter - June 2023   
NSOP Newsletter - June 2023 
(finance.gov.au)   

Feel free to touch base if you have any queries, otherwise the Project Team can be contacted via 
email at NSOP.enquiries@finance.gov.au.  
   
 Kind regards 
 

 
David Muldoon | Assistant Secretary  
National Security Office Precinct Project 
Department of Finance 
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